
We return to Landrum 110 on January 11, 2020 for our meeting, starting at 
9:30 a.m. and ending at 3 p.m.  We’re looking forward to an intriguing day.  If 
NKU closes on January 10 or 11 (due to weather conditions), we will cancel 
the meeting.  We will either let students know at school through the teachers 
and counselors who work with us or through a text. 
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     Thank you so much to all our students and 

their parents for generously participating in our 

Holiday Wish List Activity.  We were able to 

deliver many gifts to the Office of Parents    

Attending College.  The families that we worked 

with had children that ranged in age from one 

and a half to nine.  Ages that look forward to a 

visit from Santa.  It seemed that all the Upward Bound students    

enjoyed shopping and/or wrapping; and Eric, Brenda, and I also were 

glad to be part of this project and to join the students and Be On   

Santa’s Team! 

       Judy Welsh 

 



P a g e  2  B r e a k i n g  B o u n d a r i e s  

ROUND-UP AND PICTURES OF DECEMBER 7  

We were humbled by the generosity, kindness, team work, and good cheer that our students displayed dur-

ing the December 7 meeting.  Our students and their families provided an amazing array of gifts to NKU 

student parents in need at this time of year.  We were proud to have been a part of this community service 

activity.  

The creative art project exceeded our expectations through the student’s excitement and competence. 

The Holiday Trivia competition came back in style with all twelve teams committed throughout the three 

rounds of play.  The top teams in the end were Honorable Mention:  Aubrey Bram, Brendan Boyle, Trinity 

Richards; Runners Up:  Elizabeth Sullivan, Caroline Turner, Josh Brummett, Taiyler Thomas; Winners:  

Juan Calderon, Atalya Lewis, Samuel Ratliff, William Stickley. 

Here are pictures of the many activities through the day. 

 

Winners:  Juan Calderon, Atalya Lewis, Samuel 

Ratliff and William Stickley 

Runners Up:  Elizabeth Sullivan, Caroline Turner, 

Josh Brummett and Taiyler Thomas 

Honorable Mention:  Brendan Boyle,  

Trinity Richards (Aubrey Bram not       

pictured) 



Addy Crouch is a sophomore at Pendleton County 

High School and a member of this year’s incoming 

group of Upward Bound students.  We’ll get to 

know her a little better by learning how she       

answered a few questions. 

If I had an extra $50, I’d . . . save it. 

I’ve often been known to consume large quantities 

of . . . gold fish. 

My friends enjoy me because . . . I’m funny. 

I wish I could be . . . at several places at the same 

time. 

I’m disappointed when . . . I know I can do it but 

did it wrong. 

My family is . . . crazy, chaotic, fun, amazing. 

One thing I’d like to figure out about myself is . . . 

if I’ll be good in college. 

P a g e  3  

STUDENT SPOTLIGHT 

V o l u m e  3 1 ,  I s s u e  4  

I hope people see me as . . . positive energy. 
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